VILLAGE OF FARMERSVILLE
Minutes of Village Council Meeting
June 8, 2015

The Farmersville Village Council met in regular session on June 8, 2015 in the Village of Farmersville Council
Chambers at 117 E. Walnut St. President Elect Daryl Weller called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm; Mr. Weller led
the group in prayer; the Pledge of Allegiance was recited and followed by a roll call.

COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT: Ms. Gisewite, Mr. Holderman, Mr. Weller and Mr. Craig.

COUNCIL MEMBERS ABSENT: Mayor Jeffery Morneault, Council Clerk Amy Schenck

’

EMPLOYEES: Tom Sears and Melodie Dill
Others in attendance: Law Director, Ryan Brunk; John Abner and Todd Fazzari

Mr. Holderman moved, Ms. Gisewite seconded to approve the minutes of April 27, 2015 as presented. Roll Call:
Mr. Craig: yes, Ms. Gisewite: yes, Mr. Holderman: yes, Mr. Weller: yes. MOTION PASSED.

Ms. Giséwite moved, Mr. Holderman seconded to approve the minutes of May 11, 2015 as presented. Roll Call:
Mr. Holderman: yes, Mr. Weller: yes, Ms. Gisewite: yes, Mr. Craig: yes. MOTION PASSED

Ms. Gisewite moved, Mr. Holderman seconded to approve the bills for this period payment no. 32294 — 32381
totaling $129,436.32. Roll Call: Mr. Weller: yes, Mr. Craig: yes, Ms. Gisewite: yes, Mr. Holderman: yes.
MOTION PASSED.

VISITOR COMMENTS:

Mr. Abner had no comments.
Mr. Fazzari reported that he was against sidewalks on the south side of Hemple Rd. He was concerned about who
was liable for the sidewalks and the cost for repair or replacement.

POLICE DEPARTMENT COMMENTS:
None. .

FIRE ASSOCIATION COMMENTS:
None

LAW DIRECTOR COMMENTS:
None

Mr. Brunk reported that the Hemple Rd. project did not need to be rebid since the elimination of the sidewalks.

PLANNING/SERVICE REPORTS:
Did not meet

MAYOR’S COMMENTS:
None

ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT:
e Mr. Sears reported that Center Street’s paving had been completed. Mr. Sears stated that he would be
working on marking the parking spaces and is in contact with a company to stripe the center line and stop
bars.




® Mr. Sears reported that the flags and Freedom Banners were up for the Memorial Holiday and felt that they
looked very nice.

® Mr. Sears was advised to not stripe the side of Hemple for pedestrians to walk. That type of stripe is for
bicycles not pedestrians. Mr. Sears further stated that he is very concerned about residents who walk on
Hemple Rd. being hit by a car and the village could have prevented this from happening if the sidewalks
were left in the plans as proposed.

® M. Sears is still pursuing the Clean Ohio Grant for a “walk path” from Hemple Rd. to Walnut St.

FISCAL OFFICER REPORT:
None

ORDINANCES / RESOLUTIONS:
None.

OLD BUSINESS:
None

NEW BUSINESS: None.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:
None

All formal actions of the Council and relating to the adoption of resolutions and/or motions passed at this meeting
were adopted in a meeting open to the public, in compliance with the law, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio
Revised Code.

ADJOURN:

]

Ms. Gisewite requested that her name be removed from issuing a second on the adjournment of the April 27, 2015
minutes.

Moved by Ms. Gisewite and seconded by Mr. Holderman to adjourn the Council Meeting at 7:45 pm. Roll Call:
Mr. Holderman: yes, Mr. Weller: yes, Mr. Craig: yes, and Ms. Gisewite: yes. MOTION PASSED.
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